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J. A. SIMPSON

Cerebral Vascular Smooth Muscle and
Its Control Ciba Foundation Sym-
posium 56 (new series). (Pp. 400; illus-
trated $35.50, Dfl 81.60.) Elsevier,
Excerpta Medica, North-Holland:
Amsterdam, Oxford, New York. 1978.
The reasons for holding this symposium
were several: the technical advances in
the measurement of regional and micro-
cerebral blood flow and metabolism
which have been made in the last dec-
ade; increasing evidence of the involve-
ment of ions and other substances in the
coupling of blood flow and metabolism;
and recognition of neural factors in con-
trol of cerebral blood flow but uncer-
tainty as to their exact role. These
subjects have been dealt with in numer-
ous symposia. The idea behind this one
was to discuss the problems in one
forum, not so much in the hope of
finding "the answers" but more to
ascertain what questions should be
asked and what further experiments
planned.
The papers covered so wide a range

of subjects that it would be impossible
to review them adequately. What
emerged was the impossibility, on
present evidence, of accepting H+, K+,
adenosine or indeed any other substance
as the sole link between metabolic needs
and blood flow. It is much more likely
that the link is multifactorial. There is
still the problem as to whether neural
control is significantly involved in nor-
mal adjustment of blood flow to meta-
bolic needs, or whether its contribution
is only significant when the system is
under stress. Finally, the hypothesis (for
which there is much evidence) that large
vessels which are innervated may con-
strict, leading to dilatation of down-
stream small vessels of less than 25 ,um
which appear not to be innervated needs
to be explained. Present techniques
which permit both regional and micro-
flow to be measured permit this.
Those interested in the cerebral cir-

culation will find this a stimulating book.
JOHN MARSHALL

Neurological Classics in M
lation Edited by David A
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London. 1977.
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INGRID V. ALLEN

A Colour Atlas of Neuropathology By
C. S. Treip. (Pp. 208; illustrated; £15.00.)
Wolfe Medical Publications: London.
1978.
There has been a growing demand, par-
ticularly in laboratory medicine, for
atlas presentations, and A Colour Atlas
of Neuropathology is one of a series
dealing with clinical and pathological
topics. It is intended as an introduction
to the subject for senior medical
students, trainee general pathologists,
and clinicians in the neurological
specialities. Inevitably the presentation
of any subject in the form of a colour
atlas has limitations. Unless the student
uses Euch a book in conjunction with a
more detailed text he will not have suf-
ficient factual background to go through
the necessary scientific reasoning which

Human Brainstem Vessels By Henri
M. Duvernoy. (Pp. 188; illustrated;
DM 290, $133.40.) Springer-Verlag:
Berlin, Heidelberg, New York. 1978.
Professor Duvernoy's work of great
scholarship is based on extensive,
patient researches over many years,
during which his contributions have
included important studies of pituitary
circulation and a monograph on The
Superficial Veins of the Human Brain
published by the same house in 1975.

Continuity from his earlier work is
clear in the present text and illus-
trations where the fields of arterial
supply and venous drainage are
described succinctly. The whole text
is economical and clear, decisively
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